

NEWSLETTER

020 8291 1250

info@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk

www.kilmorieschool.co.uk

Monday 29th January 2018

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

YEAR 4 ARETHUSA SCHOOL JOURNEY

Monday 29th January to Friday 2nd February 2018

YEAR 5/6 GIRLS FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT

Monday 29th January 2018 3.30-5pm at Haseltine School

ELIS' CLASS ASSEMBLY

Wednesday 31st January 2018 9.20am Main School Hall

ALICE'S CLASS ASSEMBLY

Wednesday 2nd February 2018 9.20am Main School Hall

FRIENDS CAKE SALE

Friday 9th February 2018 3.30-4.30pm school playground

SPRING HALF TERM

Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February 2018

KEEPING KILMORIE CHILDREN SAFE

It is important that parents notify the school office if children are not going to be attending an enrichment club on the day they are in school.

This is important for safeguarding purposes as well as ensuring that after school club registers are updated.

Dear Kilmorie Families,

Last week we had our first class assembly of the term. Kassi's class set the bar high with their very entertaining assembly based on the book they have been reading called Varjak Paw. The assembly featured wonderful dancing, singing and acting. Well done Kassi's class!

Recently our Year 3 and 4 boys' football team played Haseltine at Kilmorie and won 5-4. Haseltine's football teams are always very strong so we were particularly proud to have won this time. Last week members of the year 5 and 6 football team went to a tournament at Millwall. They acquitted themselves well and had a very enjoyable day. Congratulations to all the players involved.

Parents' meetings will be after half term in the week beginning 26th February. Letters will be coming out next week so that you can book a time.

Best Wishes,

Liz

CLASS ASSEMBLY - CORRECTION Please note that the next class assembly on Wednesday 31st January will be Elis' and not Ellie's as reported in the last newsletter. Please accept our apologies for this error.

DINNER MONEY The cost of meals for this half term (3rd January-9th February) is £58.80. The amount for the full term (3rd January-29th March 2018) is £119.70.

A reminder if you wish to change the meal option for your child it has to be done for the entire half term.

Payment can be made on Parent Pay. Please remember that school meals have to be paid for in advance. If you have any outstanding amounts you will have received a text last week. We would appreciate prompt settlement of any monies owing.

PARENT/CARER MEETINGS Letters will be distributed shortly for the parent/carer meetings which will take place during the week commencing 26th February 2018, with the late evening on Wednesday 28th February 2018.

LOST PROPERTY The lost property bins are overflowing again. If you have lost or misplaced an item please check the lost property bins. All items not collected by the end of this half term will be disposed of via Berty Bin.

Headteacher: Elisabeth Stone Deputy Headteacher: Maria Johnson

SAFETY IN THE PLAYGROUND For safety reasons please can parents support the school by adhering to the following rules before and after school:

- When coming into or going out of school, the main gate must be shut firmly after you. This is particularly important at the end of the day when children are being collected from clubs. We all have a duty to keep our school safe.
- Some visitors tailgate a parent/visitor who has been officially admitted into school. Please could parents be cautious as to who is following them in and ensure that they are directed to the school reception.
- Children should not be riding scooters and bicycles in the playground
- The climbing frame in the main playground (which is currently not in use) and equipment in the Yr1 playground is for use during school time only (9-3.30pm).

Please help us to maintain safety in the playground and keep the children safe.

OUTDOOR ENRICHMENT CLUBS If your child attends one of our football, tennis or hockey clubs please ensure that they are appropriately dressed for the weather. Outdoor clubs will continue to run unless it is absolutely pouring with rain so children should have waterproof coats, and hats including gloves if it is cold.

TENNIS We now have tennis club on Thursdays and Fridays on the astroturf until 4.30pm. If you are waiting in the playground to collect children from clubs **please keep** younger siblings or other children you are supervising away from the astroturf. Many thanks.

SCHOOL OFFICE The office is manned from 8am until 5pm. Please arrive promptly to collect your child at the end of the day (3.30pm), from after school enrichment clubs which finish at 4.30pm or from Wrap Around Care which closes at 6.30pm. Parents arriving after these times are likely to incur a late collection charge.

KILMORIE WRAP AROUND CARE NEWS

Wrap Around Care Contact Number – 07825 777827 Louisa Hopper – Manager

Children not collected by 6.30pm from the Nursery building, will be brought over to the main school building. Please therefore make your way to the main office if you are arriving after this time to collect your child(ren).

Thank you - Wrap Around Team



Sabrina's Class: Ostin, Maria and Ruby A Valerie's Class: Esme and Ellie Rose Kate's Class: Chloe and Amelia Shona's Class Chloe and Ben Alan's Class: Whole class for collaboration and attendance Kassi's Class: Karissa and Nalani Dominic's Class: Teddy, Bailey, and

Naomi's Class: Maud and Amiah Ellie's Class: Mekail and Torin Sarah's Class (Y4) Cassia, James and

Rahim

welcome to Seth

Martha's Class: Devaaj and Chloe A Sarah & Fiona;s Class: Roisin and Matilda Vicky's Class: Ti-Jean and Zahara Dena's Class: Aris and Arya

Elis's Class: Johnny, Amelia and Isaiah Nora's Class: Flora and Jude

ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY 06/09/2017-26/01/2018

It is important that children arrive at school by 8.55am the latest and attend every day of the school week. Have a look at the table below.

Can you catch up with Alan's class at 97.37%?

	06/09/2017-26/01/2018	
Class	Attendance	Punctuality
Alan	97.37%	99.29%
Alice	96.55%	98.99%
Ashleigh	96.44%	99.02%
Dena	96.21%	99.67%
Dominic	96.16%	99.12%
Ellie	96.30%	99.00%
Elis	96.63%	98.97%
Fiona/Sarah	96.76%	99.61%
Hannah	96.36%	98.92%
Kassi	96.21%	98.68%
Kate	96.65%	99.49%
Marcus	93.36%	99.26%
Martha/Lisa	95.73%	98.73%
Naomi	96.64%	99.48%
Nora	96.21%	97.83%
Philippa	96.84%	99.76%
Sabrina	94.98%	99.10%
Sarah	97.23%	98.47%
Shona	97.32%	98.80%
Valerie	94.33%	97.12%
Vicky	94.41%	98.69%

CONGRATULATIONS

The attendance cup winners for week ending 19/1/18 were Martha and Lisa's Class with 98.89%. Last week's winners were Alan's class with 99.31%!
